PUBLIC WORKS MEMORANDUM

City of Jackson

Mayor and Board of Aldermen

CC: Jim Roach, City Administrator

FROM: Anna Bergmark, City Engineer

DATE: August 17, 2023

RE: Missouri Regional Bridge Program — Sunset Drive Bridge

On May 15, 2023, the Board of Alderman approved a Missouri Regional Bridge Program
Application to the Missouri Department of Transportation for the Sunset Drive Bridge
Replacement Project. The application included an estimated cost of $568,750.00 for
both construction and construction inspection. Design has already begun by Koehler
Engineering under Task Order 23-04 and is being fully funded by the City.

Staff is happy to report that the application was selected to receive funding. The
funding received from the grant will cover 90.61% of the cost requiring the City to
provide a 9.39% local match. Attached to this memo is the notification letter from
MoDOT announcing the selection of the project.

The next step for this project will be the completion of a program agreement. Once this

document is received from MoDQOT, it will be presented to the Board for consideration
in the next scheduled study session.
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August 10, 2023

Mr. Dwain Hahs, Mayor
City of Jackson

101 Court Street
Jackson, MO 63755

RE: Project # BRO-R129(001)
2023 Off-System Bridge Replacement Program

Dear Mr. Hahs:

Thank you for participating in this round of the Off-System Bridge Replacement Program. The City of
Jackson’s application was carefully considered by the Southeast District’s selection committee, comprised of our
Regional Planning Commission and Metropolitan Planning Organization staff.

Congratulations! Your project was selected to receive funding for this year’s call for projects. We have
combined funds from the BRO and the BFP (Bridge Formula Program) and were able to award your project at an
estimated pro rata share of 9.39% local match. The city’s local share may come from ARPA funding (if less
than 10 million was received), soft-match credit, local cash, or CDBG funding.

The program agreement will be emailed to the city for signatures once the agreements are drafted.

If you have any questions, please contact me at 573-380-1658 or by e-mail at christopher.crocker@modot.mo.gov.

Sincerely,
Christopher Crocker
Area Engineer
npf
O : Our mission is to provide a world-class transportation system that is safe,
”'\ innovative, reliable and dedicated to a prosperous Missouri.
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